

RGC Open Meeting Minutes

July 15, 2021

Meeting was called to order at 6:40pm.

Present: Dave Arellano, Paul Wilson, Jesse Sierra, Gary Krohn, Jeff Blackmon, Karry Przepiorski, Steve Hiatt, Frank Serra, Jim Perry, Harry Wharff, Dennis Foxx, Carl Mune and Ron Floyd, and four RGC members.

Absent: Tom McElhatton and Tim Turnquist

President's Report: Dave thanked all those members who helped with the David Oxley Tournament. 115 kids participated.

Vice President's Report: Paul reported that everyone seems to be enjoying the RGC Shadowbox. Results of upcoming tourneys have and will be posted. The Christmas Party will be at Timber Creek in December. The 50/50 Raffle will be reinstated. Reminder to players--take photos of your groups and send to him. There was a suggestion to add the full RGC tournament schedule to the Shadowbox.

Secretary's Report: Carl reported that there are 223 members which matches our total membership from last year. The July Board meeting minutes are nearly approved and will be sent to our Web Master to upload to Member Planet. There was some discussion to have a meeting agenda for this meeting, and Carl volunteered to have the most recent meeting minutes printed and available to all those who attend the next Open meeting.

Tournament Director's Report: Jesse reported that the Day on the Oaks tournament had 42 players. There are 52 players signed up for the Net Amateur tournament. The Rancho Murietta tournament has a full field of 48 players. The Club Championship is coming up in August. The Turkey Shoot has been rescheduled from Saturday to Sunday (same weekend) to make room for the Rose Cup. New digital clocks have been purchased and will replace the existing clocks.

Tournament Handicap Chairman's Report: Gary reported that there will be a change in how posting scores will be posted. Scores will be posted by email instead of the current method. Handicaps are being sent out to players prior to each tournament.

Tournament Bookkeeper's Report: Harry reported that all accounts are up to date, and the tournament payments have been made. There was discussion on the use of the Drop Box, and he stated that it there isn't much use anymore, that there are three ways to make payments--Venmo, Zelle, and Member Planet.

Treasurer's Report: Jeff stated that all accounts are updated and in good shape, and all the tournaments are fully funded. Monies have been set aside for the Christmas Party.

Webmaster's Report: On behalf of Tim, Dave reported that MP is up to date, and the new newsletter has been added. Transition to GG is progressing.

Rules Chairman's Report: Ron reported that the course is still being marked (with red and white paint) as needed. Bare spots will be marked. Changes to the Local Rules are in progress. There is a tree stump between #16 and #17 fairways that will not be removed. Golfers will be allowed a free drop. Pace of Play continues to be an issue.

Correspondence: There was a letter from the Bank of America that the branch on Douglas Blvd. has officially closed.

Old Business: D.O. could be in better shape. Ron recently talked with the Greenskeeper, however they will not respond to requests or suggestions because of past experience. Ron will draft a "petition" to present to the City of Roseville Parks & Recreation Commission to improve conditions. The Commission meets the first Tuesday of every month. There was discussion on sending a representative from our Board to sit in and take notes. Bright View Management Company manages both courses. Member John Parola mentioned that he has worked with Bob Nakamura (City of Roseville) while he was RGC President, and volunteered his help if needed. Ron requested to table this until he lines up more support from DO Member Clubs.

New Business: The following items were read aloud:

- Tournament schedule for 2022
- Transition from MP to GG in 2022
- Elections for board positions
- Discussion on Pace of Play-- time should be kept for the front nine and the back nine.
- (Jesse) Best Ball events should count towards the Electic.
- (Paul on behalf of a member) Skins should be a \$10 buy-in instead of the current \$5 for handicap skins and \$5 for gross skins.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:52pm.